
   

Waltham Pre-School  
Autumn Term 1  2023 

Nursery   

Hello from our Nursery Room, as we look ahead in preparation for the new academic year at Waltham 

Pre-School. Each half term we will send a newsletter giving an overview of our learning. Our main 

source of communication will be via Tapestry.  Please make sure that you are signed up with your 

child’s Tapestry account.  We are happy to help with this in any way we can.  

   

Keyperson   

Your child’s keyperson will introduce themselves to both you and your child. They will keep you 

regularly informed about your child’s development and achievements through a weekly Tapestry 

entry. If you have any queries or concerns, please feel free to contact your key person or any 

practitioner within the Nursery at the beginning or end of the session.  

 

Theme  

Our theme this half-term will be ‘This is Me’. We will be focusing on ourselves; looking at our 

individual features, our families, our personal belongings and feeding and hygiene  routines.  We would 

like to create picture books for the children to look through, showing family, homes, days out and 

holidays. To support this activity, we would be grateful if you could send in some family photos either 

in hard copy or via Tapestry ,  

 

Pupil Information  

Please ensure that your child’s information is kept up to date. Any changes to contact details, 

addresses or medical concerns must be reported to your child’s keyperson as soon as  

possible. 

   

Story of the Week  

4th Sept –  Eyes, nose , fingers and toes        25th Sept – Pop-Up Peekaboo Bedtime 

11th Sept – Humphrey’s Family                  2nd  Oct –  Cuddle             

18th Sept – Peepo                                             9th Oct – Sleepy Baby 

                                                                      16th Oct – If you’re happy and you know it 

 

Parent Questionnaires 

Thank you to those of you who have taken the time to complete our recent questionnaire.  The 

feedback has been overwhelmingly positive and practitioners and staff have been very touched by 

the many kind words from our parents. We have analysed the responses to enable us to tweak 

elements of our provision in response to any suggested areas for improvement in the new academic 

year.  

 



Tapestry Amendments – IMPORTANT – To be completed before September 

In September we will continue to use Tapestry to record ‘Wow’ moments. We encourage parents to 

communicate via Tapestry. To help us ‘get to know’ your child, there is an ‘All About Me’ section on 

your Tapestry page. This needs to be completed prior to the new term and be kept up to date as part 

of our Tapestry and EYFS Policy. If you need any support using the web or app version of Tapestry, 

please feel free to ask your current key person or any practitioner within the Nursery room who will 

be happy to help.  

 

Session Times 

1pm Collections – Please ensure that you arrive to collect your child as close to 1pm as possible.  

Children are having lunch between 12-1 and the adult support and children themselves can be 

disrupted by ‘early arrivals’.  

 

Afternoon Collections 

Tea – time is between 4pm – 4.45pm.  We politely request that you try and avoid collecting your child 

during this time as staff are needed to support the children eating their tea.  If you cannot avoid 

this time for collection then we ask for your patience whilst waiting and be assured that your child 

will be brought out to you as quickly as it is safe and convenient to do so.  

 

End of Nursery Day – Nursery closes at 6pm prompt.  We appreciate your cooperation in ensuring 

that all staff, parents and children have left the building and the site can be secured at 6pm.  A 

reminder that a fine system is in place and will be applied when children are not collected on time. 

This fine will be £2.00 for every minute past 6pm.  You will be asked to completed a late collection 

form to enable us to monitor collections.  This must be strictly enforced to ensure that we remain in 

compliance with our insurance.  

 

** It would be helpful if you could pass on the above collection information to family members who 

may be collecting your child on your behalf.  

 

Names   

A reminder to ensure that all coats, hats, clothing, bags, etc. have your child’s name inside. Thank you.   

 

Holidays 

Please ensure that any holiday days that you are entitled to are booked with Miss Barker to enable 

registers to be updated 

 

Security   

Please ensure you close all gates behind you at all times. Children are on site between the hours of 

7:30am and 6:00pm, and it is paramount that they are safe  This is monitored by CCTV. Thank you in 

anticipation of your support in keeping all our children safe.  

Playground Equipment   

Please monitor your children at all times before they enter Nursery and after they leave to ensure 

safety at all times. 

 



Parking   

A reminder to all parents to park considerately along Manor Drive and to avoid obstructing traffic or 

blocking resident’s driveways. Dropping off and picking up outside the school gates IS NOT 

ALLOWED as this area should remain accessible at all times to allow emergency vehicles to enter.   

Please also remember that driving onto the school grounds to drop off and pick up children is not 

permitted at any time between 7.30 and 6pm. Please ensure that any family members or friends 

dropping off and collecting your child,  are informed of this.  

 

Illness Reminder   

If your child has diarrhoea and / or sickness, our policy states that they must be clear for 48hrs 

before returning to school, to reduce the risk of contamination. Please inform pre-school as soon as 

possible if your child is going to be absent.   

  

Hot Lunches   

Please see the attached menu for the Autumn Term.  
 

Pre-school Website 

Our new website is currently under construction. All the key information for Pre-school can be found 

on our website, including policy documents, staff qualifications, menus, term dates and celebrations 

of learning. We will inform you via Tapestry when the website is up and running again.   

 

End of Term   

The main Pre-School will close for the summer holidays on Wednesday 19th July 2023 and reopen on 

Tuesday 5th September 2023.  Nursery will operate as normal during the summer holiday period 

except for a closure on the bank holiday Monday 28th August 2023.  

 

The main Preschool will close for the October half term holiday on  Friday 20th October 2023 and 

reopens on Monday 30th October 2023.  Nursery will operate as normal during the October half 

term.  

 

May we take this opportunity to wish all our families a safe and happy summer holiday break. Thank 

you for all your support over the last academic year and we look forward to seeing you all again in 

September.  

 

 


